F.no. HQ-13073/2/2023-AUTH-11 HQ/C-10768
Unique Identification Authority of India
(Authentication and Verification Division)

UIDAI Head Office, Bangla Sahib Road.
Behind Kali Mandir, Gole Market,

New Delhi — 110 001

Dated 26 December 2024

Circular No. 03 of 2023

Subject: Rationalization of Sub-AUA/Sub-KUA

In partial modification of UIDAI’s office circular bearing F. No. HQ-13073/2/2023-AUTH-II
HQ (E-10768) dated 31.3.2023 on the subject matter Rationalization of Sub-AUA/Sub-KUA, the
following amendments are being executed to simplify and rationalize the government Sub-AUA/Sub-
KUA ecosystem and to encourage more government departments to onboard in Aadhaar authentication

ecosystem for delivering of their services/benefits:

performing less than 50.000 transactions per
year to continue availing Authentication
services through the license keys of their
respective  AUAs/KUAs (NIC or State
AUA/KUA) without paying any license fee to
UIDAIL No Sub-AUA/Sub-KUA code will be
issued to such Govt. Departments by UIDAL
They may create an internal identifier vis-a-vis
their AUA for the purpose of identifying their
respective scheme transactions.

Para Existing provi;ions Revised provisior_ls
No
2.(i) | The Central/State  Govt.  Departments | The Central/State  Govt. Departments

performing less than 1 lakh transactions in
a financial year (FY) to continue availing
Authentication facility through the separate
code without paying any license fee to
UIDAIL A separate Sub-AUA/Sub-KUA
code comprising prefix LITE (Less in
Transaction Entity) as prefix shall be
issued to such Govt. Departments by
respective AUA/KUA.
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2. (iii)| Sub-AUAs/Sub-KUAs which are performing | Sub-AUAs/Sub-KUAs ~ which  perform
transactions between 50.000 to 1 crore per year | authentication transactions between 1 lakh
may continue as-is-basis for the time being. to 1 crore per financial year (FY). may
continue as-is-basis for the time being.
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4.

To:

AUA/KUA are directed to assign a separate Sub-AUA/Sub-KUA code comprising LITE as
prefix to all Sub-AUA/Sub-KUA which have been onboarded under the said circular before
31.12.2024 and confirm the same to UIDAL

This shall come in effect from the date of issue of the letter.

This issue with the approval of Chief Executive Officer. UIDAI

(1) All ASAs, AUAs and KUAs

Copy for information to:

(1)
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Director

Tel.: 011-23478609
Email: dir2.auth-hq@uidai.net.in

All Deputy Director General. UIDAI (HQs, ROs. Tech Center)



